GRINSHILL PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr Tom Wycherley

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD MONDAY 2ND MARCH 2015

Grinshill Village Hall, Grinshill

Present:  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith, Cllr. Mr. Kevin Brazier, Cllr. Mr. Rodney Taylor.  RAF Shawbury representative LAC Richard Hill.  Clerk: Mrs Jane Whittaker

15.18
Welcome and Public Session: No members of public present.

15.19
To receive declarations of interest from members of the Council.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley read out the declarations of interest for pecuniary and non pecuniary interests as required by Localism Act 2011.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr declared an interest in item 9 Planning item 14/04322/FUL as the applicant.

15.19  
To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval:  None

15.20
RAF Shawbury Community Relations – LAC Richard Hill, circulated the RAF Shawbury magazine to Councillors and reported that Families Day will be on 24th July 2015, with flying displays, which are still in the planning stage.  So far no date has been set for Landowners Day.  

Night flying is now ongoing for a long period as per operational requirements.  Start times vary from 6pm onwards and will stop at the very latest 2am.  Any noise complaints should be directed to RAF Shawbury.

15.21
To approve minutes of  Parish Council meeting held Monday 5th January 2015. The clerk noted that the minutes from meeting 3.11.14 and 5.1.15 both needed signing off, amendments had been made to the planning minutes on 3.11.14.  Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft proposed the minutes as correct.  Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones seconded.  All Councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley duly signed the minutes as a true and accurate record.

15.22
Matters arising not on the agenda:-
· Memorial Seat for Jane Lillistone.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley reported that the PCC had approved the seat in the church yard, although a joint seat  was being thought about, subject to agreement with the  families for John Clayton and Jane Lillistone.   Councillors discussed this and maybe thought a separate seat each would be more suitable.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley would keep this in mind, although  two seats could be a problem in the Church Yard.
15.23
Website for Community – 

· Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft reported that Stuart Farmer had stepped down from administration of the Community Website.  It was noted that Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones had some skills with the website and would be prepared with Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft to take on the role.  A proposal was put forward that Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones and Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft would maintain the Village Website.  All councillors agreed.    It was also agreed that some tuition should take place for Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft and Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones. If some outside help was required, this would be made available.
· Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall noted that Shropshire Council provided computer training at Edinburgh House in Wem, with a group of volunteers.
15.24
Financial Matters:

· Balances for information:  The clerk circulated the Bank Reconciliation position.  The bank balance stands at £ 2415.96.  There is one un presented cheque for £500.00 (Church Donation).
· Outstanding Accounts

	Date
	Recipient
	Purpose
	Amount
	Cheque No.

	2.3.15
	Jane Whittaker
	Clerk Salary
	£311.14
	100518

	2.3.15
	SJF Printing
	Questionnaires printed
	£12.18
	100519

	2.3.15
	Mike Roocroft
	Questionnaire Sub Committee Meeting costs
	£17.78
	100520

	2.3.15
	SJF Printing
	Questionnaires printed
	£78.00
	100514

	2.3.15
	All Saints Church
	Donation to Grass Cutting
	£500.00
	100515

	2.3.15
	GVHMC
	Donation towards upkeep
	£350.00
	100516

	2.3.15
	C & G Newsletter
	Donation towards printing costs
	£150.00
	100517


Cllr. Mr. T Taylor proposed the accounts as correct, Cllr. Mr. A Burr seconded.  All Councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley and Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall duly signed the cheques.
Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall reported on the Family income support grant that had been withdrawn from the Parish Council in particular the amount take from Wem in excess of £23,000.00,  a discussion took place.

15.25
Planning Matters:

· 14/04322/FUL -  Erection of dwelling, formation of vehicular access and installation of septic tank.  South of Stone Grange, Applicant:  Mr. A Burr.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr reported that in principal Shropshire Council support the application, with a Section 106 agreement of £13,200.00.  No formal decision to date.
· 14/05251/LBC – Bronhaul, High Street, Grinshill.  Installation of conservation style roof lights to north slope, formation of ensuite bathroom affecting a grade II listed building.  Applicant:  Mr. & Mrs Simon Kelly.  Approved by Shropshire Council
· 15/00492/TCA – Sweet Willow View, High Street, Grinshill.  Reduce 27 Leylandii to ground level within Grinshill Conservation Area.    Approved by Shropshire Council.
15.26
Planning Meeting 
· Grinshill Development Questionnaire for Place Plan and Parish Plan Review:  Public Meeting held Saturday 24th January 2015.  A successful meeting was held with a good attendance, it is apparent that residents do not fully understand planning issues and the jargon within Shropshire Council,  understanding “Cil”, and“ countryshire “ as planning terms are examples.  Therefore a new deadline was made for the return of the questionnaire, which is now closed.  Without the help of Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mr Mike Roocroft the return would not have been as good.  The questionnaire is now with the clerk who will carry out analysis on the data.  The proposed way forward is the analysis  will be put before the Sub Committee for approval, then presentation to the Parish Council and the findings will be shown to a Public Meeting.
15.27
Highways:  
· The map was circulated and marked for potholes and mud on road.  A car crash was also noted, where debris remains on the road.

· Bernard Jones has emailed with potholes noted on Gooseberry Lane and High Street, these were also marked on the map.

· Mr. Jones also noted that the Broadband Box is unsightly.  A letter had been handed to Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley that pointed out that the Council had been consulted.  This reference to the Council is Shropshire Council, and not Grinshill PC.  Shropshire Council has statutory Powers to delegate, and Grinshill Parish Council have not being consulted.

· Footpath over the field to be investigated, Sansaw will be contacted if they fail to leave a footpath.
· Footpath over Acton Reynald side of the Hill, is also difficult to navigate.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley has spoken with Tim Perkins, at Balfours.

· A49 Road sign is rotting away, and is swaying in the wind.  Shropshire Council will be informed.
· Cllr. Mr. A Burr will definitely now sort the Salt Bin signs.

15.28
Meetings to attend/attended.

· LJC Meeting 25th March 2015.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley to attend.

· Noise Liaison Meeting.  3rd March 2015.  RAF Shawbury.  Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones and Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall to attend.

15.29
Grinshill Village Hall Management Committee.  Cllr. Mrs S Smith reported that various jobs had been delegated to target various areas within the Villge Hall.  New function form to be filled in 28 days before hire.  COSHH report needs updating.  Car Parking with disabled spaces also to be dealt with.  PAT testing and risk assessments.  Possible new venue of Cream Teas on a Sunday afternoon.  Volunteers are required.  Barbara Davies has stood down as bookings officer;  until September Suzanne Dolphine will cover this, then Hannah Alexander will take up the role permanently.  A gift is to be made to Barbara for all her hard work over many years.

Concerns are also ongoing for a fire tender to provide a service for the Village Hall.  A discussion took place, on a possible option of using the Land Rover with the Fire Engine.

15.30
Correspondence:  
· Letters of thanks for donations received from Clive Parish Council, Keith Dixon, Clive and Grinshill Newsletter, Ann Wycherley, All Saints Church, Suzanne Dolphin, Grinshill Village Hall.

· Clive and Grinshill newsletter had also sent a brief outline of finances for the Newsletter which showed that they were in a positive bank balance.

15.31
Parish Matters:

· Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall felt that the grass was getting long in the Church Yard.  Cllr. Mrs S Smith reported that the grass will be cut by Malcolm, although a working party would start soon on Wednesday evening for weeding and keeping the church yard tidy.  This will be reported in the Newsletter.
· Cllr.  Mr Kevin Brazier had been contacted about the outcome of Quarryman’s Cottage.  Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley reported that to date the only news was that Shropshire Council were going to test the planning on the property, although no applications had been received to date.
· Cllr. Mrs S Smith had heard locally that the bus service was to stop through Clive.  The Clerk will email Arriva and ask for clarification on this.
· Cllr. Mr. P Jones also asked who owned the land in front of the garage on Cronk Hill.  A discussion took place and it was felt that it was still owned by Action Reynald. 
15.32
Proposed Meeting Dates for 2015:


New date for AGM  Wednesday 6th May 2015, 7pm.  Grinshill Village Hall.


Monday 6th July 7pm.  Grinshill Village Hall.


Monday 7th September 2015, Grinshill Village Hall.


Monday 2nd November 2015, Grinshill  Village Hall.

Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.38pm.

Jane Whittaker

Ivy House Farm, Weston under Redcastle, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY4 5XA

Tel 01939 200637 Email: knowlesmere@gmail.com
